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NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – On Tuesday, Sept. 13, a resident at the Al Cannon Detention
Center reported to staff that he had been assaulted by other residents a day earlier, on Monday,
Sept. 12, while in a housing unit at the facility. The resident’s statement indicated that the
detention deputy in the unit at the time may have been involved in the assault.

The resident was transported to MUSC for treatment. He was released from the hospital later
Tuesday and returned to the Detention Center.

Promptly after the resident’s report of an assault, the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office opened
an internal investigation, and the detention deputy was placed on administrative leave. The
State Law Enforcement Division also was asked to investigate.

Though CCSO’s internal investigation is incomplete, evidence showed the detention deputy had
violated agency policy. Detention Deputy Shannon Burden’s employment was terminated
Thursday, Sept. 15. SLED subsequently arrested Burden on a charge of misconduct in office.
Please contact SLED for any details regarding its case.

Burden was hired in March 2018. The termination memo is attached.






